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Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association

Quarterly Business Meeting
January 11, 2009
We Protect Southwest Virginia
11 January, 2009
The Winter Quarterly Business meeting of the Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association was held on Sunday, 11 January, 2009 at the Dublin Volunteer Fire Department in Dublin, VA with 46 members present, representing 16 member organizations.
The business meeting was called to order at 13:00 hours by President John Campbell. The invocation was given by Mr. Kenny Hancock of the Draper Volunteer Fire Department. President John Campbell of the Abingdon Vol. Fire Department welcomed everyone in attendance.

President John Campbell thanked the members of the Dublin Volunteer Fire Department for providing the meal. President Campbell recognized Chief Ronnie McClure of the Dublin Volunteer Fire Department. Chief McClure introduced Mr. Bobby Clark, the new Emergency Services Coordinator for Pulaski County. Chief McClure also welcomed everyone in attendance.
Reports:
President:
President John Campbell offered the following report:

· President John Campbell welcomed everyone.

· Abingdon is ready for the 2009 convention.
· The hotels at Exit 17 in Abingdon will be used for the convention. There will be 140 rooms available at a cost of $69.00 -79.00 per night.

· Registration packs will be mailed in January.
1st Vice President:
1st Vice President Jennifer Redd offered the following report.
· Thanked Dublin for the meal and hosting the meeting.

· Working on the 2010 convention.
· The Roanoke Plaza Hotel will be under new management in 2010 and the cost of the rooms will be $120.00 per night.
· The committee is looking at the Holiday Inn in Roanoke.

2nd Vice President:
No Report
Treasure:
Asst. Treasure Billy Cook offered the following report:

· Treasures report

· A motion was made by Mr. Jeremy Williams and seconded by Mr. David Akers to accept the treasurer’s report. Motion voted on and passed.
Secretary:
Secretary Curtis Whitt offered the following report:

· Dues notices will be sent out in January with the January meeting minutes.
Chaplin:
Chaplin Kenny Hancock offered the following report:

· Kenny thanked everyone for keeping him up to date on things that are going on in the association.

Sgt. At Arms:
No Report

Historian:
Past President Mike Moles offered the following report:

· VFIS Insurance will be sending out the insurance policy renewal forms. Mark and Wendy could not be at the meeting.
Executive Committee:

Mike Stevens offered the following report:

· The business of this committee will be covered in the new business and the Convention Committee reports.

Legislative Committee:
No Report

Membership Committee:
Mr. Steve Hall offered the following report:

· There are 15 delinquent departments in the association. 
· Steve reported that attempts have been made to contact these delinquent departments with no luck.

· Kenny Hancock made the motion “To drop departments that have not paid their dues in the past 2 years”. The motion was seconded by Jenn Redd.   Motion voted on and passed.
· A letter will be sent out to these departments explaining the reason the departments will be dropped from the membership.
Training Committee:
Mr. Roy Redd offered the following report:

· The Galax did not make due to lack of participation.
· The Elliston is holding a Fire Fighter I class that started in the beginning of January.
Welfare Committee:
No Report
By-laws Committee:
Mr. Page Brockenbrough offered the following report:

· Copies of the revised by-laws were given out and are posted on the website.
Rules and Contest Committee:
Mr. Danny Yopp offered the following report:

· The 50 years old and above One Man Dressing contest will be held on a trial basis this year at convention.

Ways and Means Committee:
No Report
Web Page Committee:
Mr. Curtis Whitt offered the following report:

· The web page is being reworked with the assistance of Global Exposures.
Scholarship Committee:
Mr. David Akers offered the following report:

· There is currently only 1 scholarship application in at this time.

· The scholarship application and information will be posted on the association website.

Convention Study Committee:
Mr. David Akers offered the following report:

· Committee is working on the 2010 convention.
Old Business
There was no old business discussed at this meeting.

New Business
The association will need to set up a separate checking account for the conventions. 

Mr. Mike Stevens made the motion “to set up a second checking account for the convention plus take $500.00 from the association account to start this account. This account is to be audited at the September meeting of each year.”

The motion was seconded by Mrs. Jenn Redd.         Motion voted on and passed.
The Riner Volunteer Fire Department will be holding its annual Oyster Supper on February 7, 2009 from 4 – 7 PM.
Training at the convention will be a modified 4 hour Mayday Firefighter Down class.
The meeting was adjourned at 14:10 with Mr. Kenny Hancock offering the closing prayer.
Thanks to the members of the Dublin Volunteer Fire Department for hosting the meeting and serving lunch.
The next meeting will be Sunday, April 19, 2009 at Abingdon Volunteer Fire Department in Abingdon, VA. at 1:00 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Curtis Whitt

Secretary

Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association
Curtis@swvafirefighters.com
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